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    Thursday 18th April 2019 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the first Bulletin of the summer term. 
 
 
Class 1 Tea Party! 
Just a reminder that to celebrate St George’s day, Class1 will be having a tea party on 
Tuesday 23rd April.  Please could the children come to school that day dressed as a knight  
a king or a princess. Thank you. 
 
Class 1 Cross Country 
Class 1 will be taking part in a cross country event at Hunter Hall on Wednesday 24th April.  
We will leave school after lunch and be back in time for end of school.  Please could the 
children have their P.E. kit for that day and also a water bottle.  We still need a volunteer 
driver for this event, so if you are able to help out, please let Pauline know ASAP.  
Many thanks. 
 
Orienteering – Y5 & Y6 
Year 5 and Year 6 will be going to Newton Rigg on Thursday 25th April to take part in an 
orienteering activity.  The event takes place in the afternoon and we will not return to 
school until 4pm.  Please ensure arrangements are made for those children who would 
normally go home on the bus. We are still waiting for a few permission slips for this 
activity, please could these be returned to school by Tuesday next week. Thank you. 
 
Trainee teachers 
We are delighted to announce that we will be joined by two fantastic trainee teachers from 
Cumbria University this term. Miss Thwaites will be joining class 2, while Miss Dickinson 
will return to complete her teaching practice in class 1. We’ve received excellent reports 
about both teachers from local schools and know that the children will really enjoy working 
with them. 
 
Slippers in School 
Some of the children do not appear to have brought slippers into school this term.  Please 
could these be brought in for the beginning of next week. It is important to check that 
footwear is in good order and does not deteriorate to become a tripping hazard. Thank 
you.  
 



 

 

 

                   

Patterdale Hall 
Parents of children in year 6 will receive a letter with next week’s bulletin regarding our 
annual visit along with other cluster schools to Patterdale Hall on Friday 17th May. This is 
always a very popular event which gives the children the chance to get to know future 
classmates in year 7 while having fun with outdoor pursuits.  
 
Norovirus 
Parents are reminded of the importance of observing the 48 hour rule following any 
suspected case of norovirus. We are aware of cases of sickness over the holidays. While 
this rule can be extremely inconvenient to parents with working commitments, it is very 
important that it be upheld so we can provide a safe and healthy environment for all 
children.    
 
After School Activities 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, please note that two of our new after school activities 
have CHANGED DAYS. Indoor Games is now on Wednesdays and Outdoor Sports will be 
on a Thursday. 
 
Monday - Circus Club  Back by popular demand! 
Tuesday - Wizz Circuits  Test your fitness levels and have great fun! 
Wednesday- Indoor Games Relax with a range of games and activities. 
Thursday -  Outdoor Sports New teacher Miss Thwaites will lead with a different   
                                                      sport every week to keep you on your toes! 
Friday - Taekwondo  An amazing opportunity for a new challenge! Book early    
                                                      to avoid disappointment  
 
Message from Sarah Rogers  
 
Easter Weekend in Crosby Ravensworth and Maulds Meaburn 
Don’t forget that on Good Friday and Easter Sunday between midday and 4pm you can do 
the Easter Window Trail. There are 23 windows to look across both villages and so why 
not get out for a walk and enjoy the sunshine in our beautiful surroundings. You can 
collect a trail sheet for just £1 from the Butchers Arms. The pub will be open for food all 
over the weekend.  
On Sunday, MMVI will also be open for tea/coffee and homemade cakes. Also at MMVI, 
our very own Katie will be selling raffle tickets to win an Easter Simnel cake.  
 
Also, on Easter Sunday don’t forget to look in the bus shelter to see if the Easter Bunny 
has visited and if you are walking around the village green keep your eyes out for an 
Easter knitted yellow chick. They have been hidden in various places and if you are lucky 
enough to find one with a golden egg take it (before you eat it!!) to MMVI between midday 
and 4pm to claim an EGG-STRA special prize. If you manage to spot more than one, 
please leave that be so that there are enough for other children to find.  
 

                                                        



 

 

 

                   

Katie’s Cakes will also be making a ‘last appearance’ in the bus shelter on Easter 
Sunday. So far she has raised £700 for 7 charities and the proceeds from this Sunday are 
to be split between Eden Animal Rescue and the Sunbeams Music Trust, both of which 
Katie recently visited to see where the donated money has gone to and how it has helped 
those charities. Now that the better weather is on its way, Katie would like to spend her 
Saturdays outdoors again rather than being inside baking!! We can’t blame her……. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
Summary of dates for your diary: 
    
Tuesday 23rd April    Class 2 to UCC for Art Class 
Wednesday 24th April   Class 1 Hunter Hall Cross Country 
Thursday 25th April    Y5 & Y6 Orienteering Newton Rigg 
Thursday 9th May    Big Sing – Kirkby Stephen Grammar 
Monday 13th May    Y6 SATS week 
Wednesday 15th May   Wheelchair basketball  
Friday 17th May     Y6 Patterdale Trip 
Saturday 18th May    May Day Coffee Morning  
Monday 20th May    Long Marton Sheild - 5pm  
Friday 24th May    Break up 
Wednesday 5th June   Temple Sowerby Kwik Cricket 
Friday 7th June    Tempest Photos 
Friday 14th June     Y6 Leavers service – Carlisle Cathedral  
Wednesday 19th June   Y5 Science and Art at UCC 
Wednesday 19th June    Warcop tournament  
Thursday 27th June     Kings Meaburn Cup  
Thursday 4th July    Transition Day  
Friday 5th July    Appleby Sports Day 
Friday 19th July     Break up  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

                   

After school club   - Week beginning: 22nd April 2019 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Circus                   Thursday – Outdoor Sports       
  
Tuesday –   Wizz Circuits                           Friday – Taekwondo                 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Indoor Games 
    
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday   8.00am 8.30am           Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday  8.00am 8.30am                   Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday   8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 
 
........................................................................................................................................... 
 


